
Mr. Michael Klein 
Community Development Director 
City of Calabasas Planning Department 

100 Civic Center Way 
Calabasas, CA 91302 

Mr. Klein, 

RECEIVED 
10-9-23

CITY OF CAL.ABASAS 
PlANNING DEPT. 

I am writing to support the re-development plan at The Commons. 

Exhibit N 

I was very happy to see the plan once it was announced after attending one of Caruso's 
community meetings this past year. Clearly, the team really cared about the feedback we 
gave and have modified their plans accordingly. 

Their plan will add housing that the City needs while preserving existing open space by 

implementing this project at The Commons. At the same time, they will bring new green 
space to The Commons to make it an even more pleasant experience. Their similar project 
at the Americana at Brand with a similar housing component, has been a huge success for 
the community there as well. 

The team that I spoke with at their community meeting was incredibly responsive, really 
listening to what would improve our community. Caruso continues to be a great example 
of what it means to be a real partner to the Calabasas community. 

Please approve this project with my support 

Sincerely, 

Calabasas, CA 91302 
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Oct 17, 2023

City of Calabasas
100 Civic Center Way,
Calabasas, CA 91302

Re: Site Plan Review and Conditional Use Permit for 4799 Commons Way

By email: info@cityofcalabasas.com, TBartlett@cityofcalabasas.com

Cc: MHernandez@cityofcalabasas.com; gmichitsch@cityofcalabasas.com;
jrackerby@cityofcalabasas.com; cgroves@cityofcalabasas.com

Dear Calabasas Planning Commission:

The California Housing Defense Fund (“CalHDF”) submits this letter to remind the
Commission of its obligation to abide by all relevant state housing lawswhen evaluating the
proposed mixed-use development project with 119 total units, including 12 affordable units,
at 4799 Commons Way. The Housing Accountability Act (Gov. Code § 65589.5; the “HAA”)
requires approval of zoning and general plan compliant housing development projects
unless findings can bemade regarding specific, objective, written health and safety hazards.
The HAA also bars cities from imposing conditions on the approval of such projects that
would reduce the project’s density unless, again, suchwritten findings aremade.

The proposed development utilizes the California State Density Bonus Law (Gov. Code §
65915; the “DBL”). It seeks DBL concessions/waivers of development standards with respect
to (1) parking stall dimensions and (2) building height. The City must grant these
concessions/waivers unless it can make certain findings on which it bears the burden of
proof. These concessions/waivers, moreover, do not render the project noncompliant with
the local zoning code and general plan for HAA purposes. (Gov. Code § 65589.5(j)(3).) The
HAA’s protections therefore apply, and the City must not reject the project, except based on
health and safety standards, as outlined above.

As you are well aware, California remains in the throes of a statewide crisis-level housing
shortage. New housing such as this is a public benefit; it will bring increased tax revenue and
new customers to local businesses, and it will reduce displacement of existing residents. It
will also help cut down on transportation-related greenhouse gas emissions by providing

360 Grand Ave #323, Oakland 94610
www.calhdf.org
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housing in denser, more urban areas, as opposed to farther-flung regions in the state (and
out of state). While no one project will solve the statewide housing crisis, the proposed
development at 4799 Commons Way is a step in the right direction. CalHDF urges the
Planning Commission to approve it, consistent with its obligations under state law.

CalHDF is a 501(c)3 non-profit corporationwhosemission includes advocating for increased
access to housing for Californians at all income levels, including low-income households.
Youmay learnmore about CalHDF at www.calhdf.org.

Sincerely,

Dylan Casey
CalHDF Executive Director

2 of 2
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From: Amanda Weiss <amandarkarp@icloud.com>
Sent: Friday, November 3, 2023 5:53:44 PM
To: info <info@cityofcalabasas.com>
Subject: Commons Lane

﻿

Calabasas Planning Commission
City Hall
100 Civic Center Way
Calabasas, CA 91302

Dear Calabasas Planning Commissioners,

As a proud Calabasas resident, I was extremely pleased to hear
you request the drafting of a motion for approval of the Commons

Lane plan at your recent hearing. Caruso has a well-deserved
reputation for high-quality work of the highest standard. It’s clear
they have put enormous effort and care into their plan for The
Commons, following many months of community input, and that’s
why it has won such strong support from residents like me.

I hope you will vote to approve this proposal at your earliest
opportunity. I also wish to thank you for your service to our City.

Sincerely,
Amanda Weiss 
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From: Noah Harari <noahdaniel27@gmail.com> 
Sent: Tuesday, October 31, 2023 4:40 PM
To: info <info@cityofcalabasas.com>
Subject: Commons Lane Proposal
 

To the Calabasas Planning Commission:
 

I appreciate your thorough review of the plan to improve the Commons at
Calabasas, and I would urge you to give it a positive vote at your next meeting.
This will be a great improvement of the Commons for the next 25 years, or even
more, and delivers on the priorities and goals that Calabasas residents have
shared with this company directly.

 
The Caruso company operates some of the most respected commercial
destinations anywhere in America. I consider us fortunate that they wish to
invest so much in the way of time, resources and expertise to update the
Commons from its original 1990s design and make it flourish for the future. We
are more than ready for the many benefits that an updated Commons will
bring.

 
Please vote “yes!”

 
Yours truly,
Noah Harari
 
Life-long Calabasas resident.
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Mayor Shapiro 

City of Calabasas  

100 Civic Center Way 

Calabasas, CA 91302 

Dear Mayor Shapiro,  

I am writing to share my excitement and support for The Commons Lane.  

Calabasas needs new housing, and it is important that we build this 
housing in a thoughtful way that lives up to our city’s standards. Caruso has 
shown that they meet – and often exceed – the Calabasas standard over 
their 25 years here in Calabasas.  

I think their plan is wonderful. It creates housing without developing any of 
our city’s precious open space, provides new community amenities at one 
of our most popular destinations, and brings new life and variety to this 
beloved community center.  

I think this project would be a HUGE win for Calabasas, and I urge you to 
support this plan.  

Sincerely,  

Dan Holzman  

Calabasas Resident, The Oaks 
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Dear Mr. Klein, 

 

I hope this letter finds you well. 

I appreciate Caruso for their unwavering commitment to listening to the recommendations of 
Calabasas residents and their dedication to enhancing The Commons for the next 25 years and 
beyond. Based on the invaluable feedback from our community, I am confident that the 
proposed Commons Lane project will be a spectacular addition to our beloved town center. 

It's no secret that everything Caruso touches turns to gold, and we have some shining examples 
right in our vicinity and beyond. Just take a look at the breathtaking Rosewood Miramar in 
Montecito, the vibrant Palisades Village in Pacific Palisades, the bustling Americana in 
Glendale, and the iconic Grove in the heart of Los Angeles. These projects have not only added 
to the beauty and vitality of their respective areas but have also become regional attractions in 
their own right. Caruso has a knack for transforming spaces into thriving, inviting destinations. 

Commons Lane promises to usher in a host of exciting updates for our community, following in 
the footsteps of these other successful Caruso projects. It will offer new dining options and 
shopping experiences, catering to the diverse needs of Calabasas residents. These 
enhancements will be set in a charming, inviting environment, making The Commons even 
more appealing. 

One of the most exciting aspects of this plan is the creation of a new open green space. This 
space will serve as a focal point for gatherings, relaxation, and community events. It will 
undoubtedly elevate the appeal of The Commons, providing a place for us to come together and 
forge lasting memories. 

Additionally, Commons Lane will introduce new apartment homes, expertly designed and 
maintained by Caruso. These homes will help address Calabasas's housing goals, catering to 
the needs of our growing community. 

Considering all these compelling reasons and the track record of Caruso's successful projects, I 
firmly believe that Commons Lane represents a significant step in the right direction for our 
town's future. I wholeheartedly urge you to support this project. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Daryl Abrams 

Resident 

Calabasas, CA 

Daryl Abrams
November 1, 2023
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From: Michael Klein
To: Jaclyn Rackerby; Elizabeth Parker; Glenn Michitsch; Tom Bartlett
Subject: Fwd: Support for Commons update
Date: Tuesday, November 21, 2023 12:20:24 PM

-----Original Message-----
From: Elise Backus <elisebacku@gmail.com> 
Sent: Tuesday, November 21, 2023 11:13 AM
To: info <info@cityofcalabasas.com>
Subject: Support for Commons update

Dear City of Calabasas,

﻿I am a 25 year resident of Calabasas and support the Caruso group’s plans to 
update the Commons shopping center. I personally need more choice in 
restaurants so that I can stay and spend my money here in the city rather than

having to face Freeway traffic and drive into LA.  My friends who live on the 
West Side of LA would enjoy making the trip to visit here if there were more 
options.  I know the Caruso Group would oversee a smooth construction and 
development of their project, and the new design would benefit the community 
for years to come.

Thank you,
Elise Backus
4063 Schuylkill Dr.
Calabasas, CA
91302
Sent from my iPhone

mailto:mklein@cityofcalabasas.com
mailto:jrackerby@cityofcalabasas.com
mailto:eparker@cityofcalabasas.com
mailto:gmichitsch@cityofcalabasas.com
mailto:tbartlett@cityofcalabasas.com
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From: Michael Klein
To: Jaclyn Rackerby; Elizabeth Parker; Glenn Michitsch; Tom Bartlett
Subject: Fwd: New Commons
Date: Tuesday, November 21, 2023 10:06:59 AM

﻿

-----Original Message-----
From: Danielle Walkes <daniellewalkes@yahoo.com> 
Sent: Monday, November 20, 2023 6:24 PM
To: info <info@cityofcalabasas.com>
Subject: New Commons

Mr. David Shapiro Mayor
City of Calabasas
100 Civic Center Way Calabasas, CA 91302 Mayor Shapiro and other relevant 
parties, As a parent in Calabasas, I am always looking to support projects which I 
believe will have long term beneficial impacts for my children and future
Calabasas residents.
The plans include the creation of a green space at The Commons. This is very
important for families like mine. It presents an opportunity for family movie
nights or picnics in the park. The availability of open, grassy areas invites us to
enjoy quality time together. Our kids will have a space to enjoy being outside
while parents can catch up with each other. This sounds amazing!
This new plan is a significant investment in our city, which should be great news
for all residents alike. Please help us bring this plan to life!
Sincerely,

Danielle Walkes
3687 El Encanto Dr Calabasas, ca 91302

mailto:mklein@cityofcalabasas.com
mailto:jrackerby@cityofcalabasas.com
mailto:eparker@cityofcalabasas.com
mailto:gmichitsch@cityofcalabasas.com
mailto:tbartlett@cityofcalabasas.com
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City of Calabasas  

100 Civic Center Way 

Calabasas, CA 91302 

 

City of Calabasas,  

I think that what the Caruso team is proposing for The Commons will be 

a huge success, and I can’t wait to see it happen!  

This plan delivers exactly what our community needs. This is no 

accident, given how intensely the Caruso team has been out in the 

community seeking resident feedback. They have shown that they truly 

care about our opinions and perspectives, which is just one reason why 

I am so excited for this plan to be brought to fruition.  

Caruso understands that details matter. They have invested a great 

deal of thought and energy to make sure the little things are right – and 

the little things add up to big things. They have earned our trust over 

the last 25 years, and I hope you will consider approving this project.  

 

Thank you.  

 

 

Sean Bernhoit  

Calabasas Resident 
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October 12, 2023 
 
Dear Honored City Council Members: 
 
I hope you are all doing well.  Thank you for all you are doing for our city, and for holding the 
important rally for Israel tonight.  
 
I’m writing to voice my support for the Commons Lane proposal.  As a 26-year resident of 
Calabasas, I remember the terrible tract apartments the County wanted to allow at what is now 
the Commons.  Rick Caruso and his excellent team saved us from that development, and gave us 
a gathering place we’ve enjoyed for years.  Now, Caruso has once again stepped up to bring 
Calabasas something great.   
 
Times are different now, and while we no longer have a tenant (or a need) for a movie theater, we 
absolutely must allow thoughtful and fitting apartments into Calabasas.  We must do so not only 
because the State requires this, but also because it’s the right thing to do for our community.  We 
have an increasingly aging community, who needs the walkability and safety Commons Lane 
apartments will provide.  We also have an incredible housing crisis, and adding the kind of 
luxury apartments Commons Lane will bring makes sense for Calabasas. 
 
Moreover,  the expansive green space within the Commons Lane will be an exciting new place 
for community to gather.  The updates to the retail and dining options will increase the status of 
the Commons, and of Calabasas.   
 
Caruso is not a new, unknown entity for us; Caruso has been a great partner with Calabasas for 
25 years.  Now that the State and the reality of the Commons as it currently exists require 
changes, I believe we are lucky Caruso is still here and is ready to bring us an fantastic new 
Commons.   
 
As I’ve said before, the proposed Commons Lane project would add desperately needed housing, 
plus new, upscale, and exciting ways for residents to dine, shop, and gather with neighbors.  
Please vote in favor of this project. 
 
Thank you, 
Stephanie Williams 
Stephaniewilliams1000@gmail.com  
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-----Original Message-----
From: Lyn Kabakoff <lynbensonkabakoff@gmail.com>
Sent: Tuesday, November 28, 2023 2:06 PM
To: Glenn Michitsch <gmichitsch@cityofcalabasas.com>
Cc: patti@glassgoldberg.com; info <info@cityofcalabasas.com>; David Shapiro <dshapiro@cityofcalabasas.com> 
Subject: Caruso Construction Project

Hello,

I didn’t see when the public meeting is. Would you please advise when?

I have lived in Calabasas for more than 32 years and all I see is more crowding and congestion. This project at the 
Commons is being pushed through and its impact can only be negative. The mixed use of Calabasas Avanti on Park 
Sorrento never should have been built with more than 2 floors and yet it was. Besides views, the cellular single was 
interrupted and yet the city has always denied it.

Thank you for destroying our lovely hamlet of Calabasas because that is what this Caruso project will do. Listen to 
the people of Calabasas.

Thank you,
Lyn Benson Kabakoff
(818) 822-6477
lynbensonkabakoff@gmail.com
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November 27, 2023


City of Calabasas

100 Civic Center Way

Calabasas, CA 91302


Dear Mayor Shapiro and City Council Members:


I am writing to you in support of The Commons Lane at The Commons at 
Calabasas.


I believe that The Commons Lane will be a nice addition to The Commons.  The 
addition of new shops and restaurants alongside an open area will allow the 
community to enjoy the center more.

I also believe that creating a green space for Commons shoppers is what The 
Commons needs.  I support the fact they do not intend to cut into our mountain 
so that they preserve Calabasas open space , wildlife habitats and our local 
ecosystem.  

Caruso was very engaged with the public throughout the entire process of 
developing their plan. My husband and I  were part of the outreach process, and 
they were eager to hear from all of us to understand our concerns and priorities 
for the project and future. I appreciate their continued engagement with us 
throughout this entire process.

Caruso’s properties are always regarded as being finished with the  highest 
standards and I have no doubt that The Commons Lane will be a wonderful new 
addition to The Commons and Calabasas. 

I look forward to seeing the finished project. 


Sincerely,


Randi Feilich

Calabasas Resident
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